THE ANNUAL LONGBURTON PARISH MEETING
held in Longburton Village Hall at
7.00pm on Thursday 16th April 2015
MINUTES

Present:  Cllr Gilchrist, Cllr Regan, CCllr Bevan, DCllr Loder, the Clerk and 18 members of the public.
1. Apologies for absence – Jim Kerr, Paul Wright and Jenny Barnett.
2. Minutes of the meeting held on 23rd May 2014

The meeting was opened with a welcome from Cllr Gilchrist to the electors present.  Explanation of the Parish meeting was given.  Cllr Gilchrist was elected as Chairman for the meeting.  Proposed John Lowe, 2nd Sue Lowe.  Unanimously agreed.  


It was agreed that the Minutes of the meeting held on 23rd April 2013 were an accurate record with amendment at point 14. That the craft meeting is at Pauline Regan’s House. The minutes were signed by the Chairman.  

3.
 Furture Roots Holnest Care Farm – Julie Plumley.  

Julie Plumley explained the nature of the farm, the animals available, the activities that are involved and the people that they support and help.  It is based on a traditional farm providing access for children and families that have been disenfranchised and troubled.  It is a not for profit organisation.  They work with people on a long term basis, from 1 to 2 years.  It is an environment that gives opportunities to youngsters to learn and develop.  They have been going for 8 years.  They have now also introduced the Countryman’s Club, providing a place for older men to come and meet, mingle and do activities with other men and involve themselves with the future.  This group meets on a Tuesday and Friday at Rylands.  Holnest Country Fair is on the 19/20th September 2015, if anyone is interested in volunteering to help and support please contact Julie on 01963 210254.

4.a.
A view from West Dorset District Council – Cllr Chris Loder.  Chris Loader gave a brief insight into the District Council over the last year.  Waste collection has changed with the introduction of Dorset Waste Partnership.  The planning department has had a number of changes, with a new director and new head of planning coming shortly.  Issues within the department have resulted in a number of planning applications being dealt with far too slowly.  Cllr Loder also mentioned the felling of trees on an area of land at the edge of Longburton.  The Enforcement officer was contacted and it was discovered that a new entrance had been created for access to house scaffolding.  A tree preservation order has been put in place.  He also understood that the Forestry commission is looking into the fact that some trees need to be replanted.  Finally Cllr Loder outlined the Ward Boundary changes for the district which will take place on 7th May.  

4.b.
Cllr Bevan reported from the County Council.  CCllr Bevan area covers 30 sq miles with 8000 residents, it is the 3rd largest ward in Dorset.  Each Division was given a Divisional budget of £5,000 to spend.  CClr Bevan listed the projects that he had supported within the local communities.  Longburton has benefited from chairs for the village hall.  He now has £735.10 left.  

He explained that the boundary changes had taken into consideration the population growth in Dorset and outlined the areas where these changes would take place and that there would now be 46 councillors.  

CCllr Bevan was disappointed that the Depop site application was still ongoing after many years of effort.  The recent delay had been the fault of the County Council in not paying the appropriate fee for the application.  However he hoped to see the foundation laid by end of his time in office.  With regards to Highways, though potholes are still an ongoing problem the roads are getting better.  There has been more grant aid to enhance the roads.  If any residents have any issues, particularly with Highways then CCllr Bevan is always at the end of the phone.  

CCllr Bevan explained that with central government cut backs, County Council did not have the funds to provide the services that were once provided, in particular within the area of social care.  Dorset has a rising age problem.  On the 1st July 2015 Social Care is being transferred to Tricurl.  It will be owned by the County Council and managed by an executive directorate.  12,000 of County Council staff will be transferred to this organisation.  

5. 
Longburton Fund – John Lowe reported.
This Fund offers financial assistance to residents on modest incomes, in Longburton and surrounding parishes. This can be by way of grants or the purchase of goods. Help can also be given to children, such as grants towards courses or the purchase of musical instruments, and exceptionally grants can be made towards village organisations. Investment income is just over £550 a year, and currently there is over £11,800 available 

Although in the previous year grants were made to students towards an educational trip abroad, and an outward bound course, no requests for help were received during the last twelve months. The money is there to give help locally, so if anyone is aware of any resident who could benefit, please let the Trustees know (the information is totally confidential). Applications towards the personal development of students are always welcomed, so if you know of any local person with leadership potential, or whose self-esteem or confidence needs boosting, please let me know 

In addition to me, the other trustees are Bev Brewer, Canon Eric Woods and John Wingfield-Digby
Longburton Recreational Trust – John Lowe reported.
The Trust manages the money raised for recreational facilities at the time of the Millennium. This is invested with the Nationwide Building Society, the current balance being £3300. The Trust’s main purpose is to safeguard the funds until such time as they are needed for recreational projects

The Trustees serve a period of 4 years, and two of these are elected periodically by those attending the Annual Parish Meeting. These are currently Sarah Fricker and Pauline Regan, appointed at a Village Meeting. John Collins, the appointee of the Cam Vale Parish Council, and I am Clerk and Treasurer, appointed by the other Trustees. No-one is due for re-election this year 
Longburton Art Group – John Lowe
The Group currently enjoys a membership of seventeen local artists who meet on the second, fourth and fifth Wednesdays. The meetings take place in the Village hall in the spring and autumn, and in summer we try and include some outdoor visits, weather permitting. We cover a range of abilities, and although most paint in watercolour, we try to encourage trying out other mediums through demonstration films and visiting artists

At the end of next month, over the bank Holiday, we will be staging an Open Art Exhibition in the Village Hall to raise funds for the Village Hall. In addition to our members, it is hoped that we will receive entries from artists all over Dorset. Please support this event: not only should there be some lovely paintings on display, and for sale, but it will help to boost the money we can give to the Hall. Tickets, at £3, are also available from either me or Sheila Sharman for the preview reception on the Friday Evening, 22nd May

 
Longburton Village Hall – John Lowe
I only intend to give a brief report this evening, as the Village Hall AGM will be held in 12 days’ time – 21st April. As reported in the last edition of the Longburton & District News, the committee really would appreciate some extra help in running the hall, and as soon as possible. Village Hall indemnity has been taken out so that no one is at risk financially.  Currently there is no secretary or regular Chairman, and we have only six out of a potential eleven members. Despite this, we have been able to organise a few events in the last year, including the enjoyable night of singing with the Old Crooner, and Call my Bluff. Next month Bonny Sartin will entertainment us with folk songs and tales of Dorset

We do our best to keep the hall in as good state of repair and are currently addressing the damp problems. Much more will be reported at the AGM, so please support us by attending on 21 April – it really shouldn’t be just the Trustees turning up. And please think seriously about offering us some help.  Took the opportunity to thank CCllr Bevan for the funding for the chairs.

6 . a.
 Speed Watch – Chris Squires.
Chris Squires hoped that everyone had read the amusing account in the Longburton News of the Speed watch activities.  The group has been in action since 2014 and has 9 members.  They try to have 2 sessions per week which last about 2 hours – depending on culprits.  For each session they need 3 people per session and therefore need more volunteers.  They try to vary sessions between mornings and evenings.  The registration number is recorded and reported to the police if speeding occurs.  In an hour they have about 400 cars pass them.  When they first started they found that approximately 20 of these cars would be speeding.  This number has reduced to about 5per hour.  This makes them believe that they are being effective.    

6.b.
Garden Club- Chris Squires 
This group meets on 1st Thursday of every month.  Various subjects are discussed and suggestions of speakers come from members.  Up and coming talks will be on hanging baskets and herbs.  In June they are taking a coach party to High Grove, and the club is paying for the coach.  The Christmas lunch is also subsidised.  The group only have 44 members and they would like more.  The next meeting is May 6th Wednesday.  Visitor is £2.  Members £10.

7.a
Neighbourhood watch – Richard Robbins reported in absence of Jim Kerr.  There are 8 zones in the area.  June Kerr and 7 other zone co-ordinators.  The Co-ordinator receive police messages by phone and email and then assesses these to see the importance and then circulates messages by email to zone coordinators who then cascade down.  Notices are placed on the village hall noticeboard and at the Rose and Crown.  Longburton is a low crime area but not a no crime area.  Co-ordinators attend meetings at Police headquarters.  Sherborne police station is open Tuesdays and Thursday 10am to 4pm.  None emergency calls should go through to 101.  

7.b
Long Burton & District News – Richard Robbins. 
The 40th anniversary is this year.  Anniversary addition will be publish this year with a selection of stories of villagers over the year, it will also be in colour.   The vast majority of villagers receive the news and it is even sent to India via email.    There is a move by members to widen the articles published to include a greater range of subjects such as recipes, crosswords, anything that contributors provide.  Local advertisers can normally be found in the news.  Thank was given to the dedicated team of deliverers.  

8.
St James Church - Pauline Regan reported in absence of Rev Lesley McCreadie.  Pauline Regan reported on the different events and activities that had taken placed within in the church, such as a successful home study group; the Christmas fair which successfully raised sufficient funds to make sure the church stays warm; Tea, toast and table tennis which has finished but hopes to restart in September.  The Church continue to support the food bank and act as an unofficial library. The Village Cafe is well supported.  Richard Wile has supported the church in Rev McCreadie’s absence.

9.
Methodist Church – Joan Bicknell.
The Methodist Church has secure funding but sadly very low numbers within the congregation.  They only have 1 morning service a month but continue to have 3rd Sunday evening song.  Sadly this is what is happening to most Methodist chapels.  The Victorian Temperance hall is managed by Trustees but there appears to be some confusion about ownership, it appears to be owned by the parish and Methodist church.  They were grateful for the hall being a food bank distribution centre. Joan Bicknell was interested in the Meridene development and has viewed the plan.  

10.
Table tennis club – Denis Keiff 
We are now in our fourth year.  We play here in the Village Hall.  We have one table and play every Wednesday evening throughout the year.  We usually have between 8 and 13 players each evening.  We have three sessions of 10 weeks (autumn, winter and spring). Fees are set according to the number of people that session.  Between sessions, those that come along pay £2 per evening.  We have no committee but we discuss any issues that arise regarding table tennis on the Wednesday night.  Our aim is to play table tennis, relax, chat and enjoy ourselves and have a cup of tea or coffee during the evening.  During the year we arrange 3 visits to play at the club at Leigh Village hall.   Last year the club organised a Barn Dance at which we were able to raise money for The Village Hall and for MacMillan Cancer.  Anyone interested can come along and play, experience is not necessary, the whole idea is to have fun, relax and benefit having had a little exercise.    
11.
Craft Group –Sheila Sharman
It was explained that the group was for anyone who wants to make crafts and chat.  It runs on the 2nd Monday of each month, meeting at Pauline Regan’s House.  It costs £1 each time.  These donations are generally donated to the village hall, the food bank and support the Hope charity.  In future money will go to Julia’s House.  £400 has already been donated to the Hope Charity.  This year they provided free teas.

12.
PILATES – Cheryl Ashburn
They meet on most Tuesday nights, 4.30pm to 5.30pm.  The cost is about £4.50 a session.  It is an excellent form of exercise.  They have the maximum number of 13, but have people on the waiting list who will be rung when a space are available.  

13.
The Parish Council Website – Richard Baldock
Richard Baldock handed out a snap shot of the website, he discussed how people and groups can manage to get information onto the website and gave an overview of the site and what is available.  Appreciation of how much work had been done on the site was given.

14.a
Plodders – Tom Gilchrist
They meet on the 2nd Saturday of the month.  There is no charge.  Everyone is welcome.  They walks about 2 hours starting at the bus stop outside the pub and finishing at the same place, which provides an excellent opportunity to use the pub after the walk.  The routes for the walks are on the website.  The group was originally set up to walk the footpaths to maintain them.  

14.b
Whistle water s106 money – Tom Gilchrist
Cllr Gilchrist gave a historical history of how the money originated.  So far it has been spend on the induction loop and cupboard in the village hall, which now leaves £2114 to be spent on recreational purposes.

14.c
Depot Re-development Working Group – Tom Gilchrist.
Cllr Gilchrist gave a historical account of how the Depot Site development began and the numerous issues and problems that have been surrounding getting this project completed.   Neighbourhood Development Order has been produced and received  100% endorsement by locals.  To save time this was to be taken forward by  DCC as an Outline Planning Application but delays have been encountered .    The latest problem is a request from the District Council for a number of surveys (viz. a bat survey, a biodiversity survey and a Phase 1 habitat survey or transport assessment survey before the application can be registered.  The whole meeting gave thanks to the Working Group for all their hard work.  

15
Proposed Parish Council Grant – Pauline Regan.
Cllr Regan explained that at this time of year the council reviews its finances.  They were seeking thoughts and opinions of how any grant money should be spent, being aware that this money has to be distributed between the groups of parishes and that there are Statuary grants for graveyard maintenance that also need to be paid.  Members of the parish were asked for suggestions of how money should be spent?

16.
Future arrangements for these meetings
 
Cllr Gilchrist asked for suggestions from the floor on how Parishioners wanted the next Annual Village meeting to be run.  Did they like the present format or did they want things to be done differently?  John Lowe felt that the present arrangement was excellent.  The only aspect of the meeting missing was a report from the Parish Council.

17.

MATTERS RAISED BY LONGBURTON PARISHIONERS 
Joan Bicknell asked about the Meridian site.  Cllr Gilchrist informed her that outline planning has been submitted.  The Parish Council recommended refusal based on access and the site location.  The PC are now waiting the WDDC decision.

Joan Bicknell raised concerns from Guy Fawkes night last year where fireworks came from the village hall area and disrupted neighbours and was potentially dangerous with regards to a poly tunnel located immediately behind the hall.  Sue Lowe noted that the fireworks were not from anyone who made an official booking.  It was agreed that an article would go in the Long Burton News in October reminding people to be more neighbourly.  
Meeting closed at 8.35pm.

Carinna Vickers

Cam Vale Parish Clerk

